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Cayman Islands Government

                                             Summary of URC related legislation
URCO Bill – The Utility Regulation and Competition Bill is the main piece of legislation, which establishes URCO, provides for its administrative and governance arrangements, for its broad functions and powers as well as for general regulatory responsibilities that apply to all sectors.

The principal functions of URCO are:
a. To promote objectives set out in any Policy in relation to the markets and sectors for which it has responsibility;

b. To promote fair and effective competition;

c. To protect the interests of consumers and in so doing -

i. supervise, monitor and regulate any sectoral utility, in accordance with this Law, the regulations, and sectoral legislation and any general policies made by Cabinet in writing;

ii. ensure that utility services are satisfactory and efficient and that charges imposed in respect of utility services are reasonable and reflect the efficient costs of providing the services; and

iii. publish information, reports and other documents relating to utility services and the markets and sectors for which it has responsibility; and 

d. To promote innovation facilitate economic and national development in the markets and sectors for which it has responsibility.

ICTA Amendment Bill - This bill repeals the administrative and governance arrangements of ICTA which will have been transferred to URCO and establishes URCO as the regulator for the sector.  The opportunity has been taken to do some minor updates of the law having regard to emerging best practices and the impacts new technology on the ICT markets and also to provide URCO with clear responsibilities to address issues such as cyber security and issues related to the Islands’ international connectivity.

ERA Amendment Bill - This bill repeals the administrative and governance arrangements of ERA which will have been transferred to URCO and establishes URCO as the regulator for the sector. Care has been taken not to disturb the existing regulatory arrangements/framework as these arose from direct negotiations between the Government and CUC at the time of the renegotiation of CUC’s (2008) Licence. It is envisaged, in any event, that this law will have to be revisited after the Energy Policy is promulgated. This should involve amendments to the CUC Licence and would be one of the early priorities for URCO. 

DSHS Amendment Bill – This provides the administration of the Law by the URCO and the transfer of the Petroleum Inspectorate to the URCO. In doing so, the Chief Petroleum Inspector is accountable to the Board of the Office (the provisions constituting a Board of the Inspectorate is repealed) and the staff of the Inspectorate are transferred. The title “Chief Petroleum Inspector” is changed to “Chief Fuels Inspector” to reflect and confirm the expanded remit of the scope of the law to cover all fuels rather than the narrow restriction to petroleum. It also anticipates the enactment of the Fuels Markets Law which will provide for the Chief Fuels Inspector to have a significant role in enforcement.

Next steps – The Government is keen to complete this regulatory reform and the remaining legislation related to the water and fuels sectors are expected to be tabled at the first Sitting of the Legislative Assembly in 2017.
PAGE  
Page 1 of 2

